
Rick Hansen and Sgt. Miles Foster are photo­
graphed together during Rick's "Man in Mo­
tion" tour of P.E.I., September 23-29, 1986.

Auxiliary constables attending annual dinner. Front row (L-R): A/Csts. Harold Dalton, Kenneth 
MacPhee, C/Supt. C. I. C. Macdonnell, A/Cst. David Peters, Insp. E. F. Hamilton. Second row 
(L-R): A/Csts. John Potter, Frank Burns, David Corrigan, David Lambe, Robert Muttart, Lowell 
MacKenzie, David Thompson, Roy Birt. Third row (L-R): A/Csts. Wendell Bertram, Allan Doyle, 
George Gordon Gillespie, Lester MacDonald, Charles Easter, Bill Jardine, Don Josey, Kenneth 
Spenceley, Gordon Coffin, Scott Stevenson and CpI. John W. MacDonald.

AUXILIARY CONSTABLES' "NIGHT OUT" 
The Annual Auxiliary Constable Dinner was 
held at the Prince Edward Hotel and Conven­
tion Centre, Charlottetown, Prince Edward Is­
land, on October 15, 1986. The function com­
menced at 19:00 with a reception and receiv­
ing line, followed by a meal at 20:00.

Head table guests were C/Supt. & Mrs. Mac­
donnell, Insp. & Mrs. E. F. Hamilton, C/Supt. L. 
G. Pantry (retired), guest speaker, Mr. Darrell 
Coombs, representing the Provincial Depart­
ment of Justice, and A/Cst. and Mrs. David Pe­

ters. The head table guests were piped into 
the dinner by CpI. Brian Walker of Charlotte­
town Detachment.

C/Supt. Macdonnell, C.O. "L" Division, wel­
comed the auxiliary constables and their in­
vited guests. C/Supt. Pantry (retired) gave a 
most interesting talk which centered around 
the inception of the Auxiliary Constable Prog­
ram in Prince Edward Island. He reminisced 
about his past experiences in the Force, and 
the role members, auxiliary constables and

"L" DIVISION
(Headquarters, Charlottetown, P.E.I.)

P.E.I. WORLD TOUR Rick Hansen, wheelchair 
athlete extraordinaire brought his World Tour 
in aid of spinal chord research to Prince Ed­
ward Island on September 23, 1 986. 
Thousands of Islanders turned out to see and 
hear Rick as he wheeled across the province 
raising over $70,000. Sgt. Miles Foster, Divi­
sion Traffic Supervisor, accompanied him, pro­
viding security and assistance when neces­
sary. Cst. Dave Gairns escorted the tour with 
the "L" Division motorcycle. At Hunter River 
on September 27, 1986, on behalf of "L" Divi­
sion's NCOs' Mess, Foster presented Rick with 
a $200 cheque, a Mess pin and an RCMP cap, 
which he wore for the duration of his P.E.I. 
tour. Rick never failed to thank the RCMP for 
their assistance and mentioned the Force in 
every speech. On September 29, Rick left the 
island and headed for his New Brunswick tour 
still wearing his RCMP cap.
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